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Background
When I worked at Cliff Avenue United Church in Burnaby, I connected with the Multiple Sclerosis support group that has met there monthly for well over 20 years. In March of 2014, my Healing Pathway group and I offered a short workshop introducing energy healing. We did a brief introduction, a meditation, had them share soaking prayer with each other and then voice prompted them through a Body Balance on the self. Folks seemed to really respond and appreciate this. 

In June, before they broke for the summer, I asked whether there was interest in starting some sort of regular energy healing activity in conjunction with their monthly meeting. There was a lot of positive response to that so I brought a proposal to them in September. We decided that we would start a one-hour healing group to meet in the morning before their regular gathering.

Project
Six to seven of us have been meeting on the first Tuesday of the month since October. While the group is small, it is fairly consistent. The gatherings have consisted of:

Check-in

Meditation: e.g.Tree of Life, Opening to God's Grace, Light of Christ

Sharing time: breaking into pairs to share soaking prayer or unruffling, teaching full-body balance on the self. Things other people want to share e.g. Adam Dreamhealer exercises/book, experience with Moxi Bustion. I've also shared resources such as Donna Eden's Energy Healing book and some exercises.

Debrief: opportunity to discuss how the energy feels or insights for how it seems to work with MS.
Observations
The range of mobility for people with MS varies a lot. Some people arrive in wheel chairs or scooters, others walk in and you would not know they have MS. Quite a number of people also rely on HandiDart, so timing is never exact. It's not unusual for the group to not really get going until 10:40, leaving us just short of an hour. Having said that, the people who have been participating have really valued the time together and the various exercises they've learned. I have also appreciated learning from them, about MS and about the various things that they've tried that has helped them. This group tends to be the ones who are open to alternative therapies and some have had incredible results. 
I have been touched by the sharing in the group. Some people have had very profound experiences with the meditation and shared that with us. People have shared the griefs and challenges of living with MS with a lot of vulnerability and humour.
We had talked about the possibility of offering table sessions at some point. My larger proposal included this opportunity, but they decided to begin with the group. However I did do a table session with one woman who was really struggling, which she really appreciated. We did this after the luncheon and meeting was done. Her friends waited for her so this could happen.
Resources and accountability
Cliff Avenue provides space for this in their multi-purpose lounge. This room has a comfortable atmosphere. I bring in chairs which are set in a circle, with space for wheel chairs. There has been no cost since Cliff Avenue provides the space and I provide my time. I make sure I keep in touch with the MS group and the women from the church who provide the lunch.
Future
I think those who are coming are disappointed that more people have not taken advantage of the opportunity to participate in this healing circle. Although there was essentially unanimous support during the vote and a lot of positive response to the larger workshop last spring, it's a small group participating. They express frustration, too, that the people who do the monthly calling about their meeting most often don't remind people about the healing circle. I also spoke to a woman last meeting who I did not recognize. She was unaware of the healing circle. This makes me realize that when people don't come every month, they might miss some of the information. 
Next month we will be offering another workshop to the larger group. Whether this encourages more participation or not, the folks from the MS support group will have another opportunity to learn something that might help them. 
This has been a positive experience for me. 
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